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September 5, 2008 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC DELIVERY 
 
Office of the Assistant Secretary for Policy 
200 Constitution Avenue, N.W., S-2312 
Washington, DC  20210 
ATTN:  Risk Assessment Policy 
 

Re: Department of Labor Requirements for DOL Agencies’ Assessment of 
Occupational Health Risks, RIN 1290-AA23 

 
Dear Assistant Secretary Sequeira:  
 

We respectfully request that you extend the comment period for the above-listed proposal 
for an additional 60 days (for a total comment period of 90 days, ending November 28, 2008).  
The proposed policy would benefit from detailed input provided by a broad spectrum of science 
and policy experts who need more than the allotted time to compile their comments. 

 
We also note that good risk assessment practice is a constantly evolving concept and so 

the Department’s risk assessment policies should be published in a more informal format, such 
as a guidance document.  So long as the Department sees the need to publish this policy as 
formal regulations, though, we believe that the comment period should be extended and the 
Department should afford the public the opportunity to present testimony about the policy in 
hearings.  Thus, we object to the inadequate comment period included in this rulemaking and 
request that the Department provide an opportunity for a hearing on the issues under both  
§ 6(b)(3) of the Occupational Safety and Health Act (29 U.S.C. § 655(b)(3)) and § 101(a)(3) of 
the Mine Safety and Health Act (30 U.S.C. § 811(a)(3)).   
 

Our objection is rooted in the fact that the complexity of the issues involved in this 
rulemaking warrant a more detailed analysis than can be accomplished in 30 days.  As 
exemplified by the voluminous materials published by the Presidential/Congressional 
Commission on Risk Assessment and Risk Management and numerous committees of the 
National Academies of Sciences’ National Research Council, the best practices for risk 
assessment and risk management are fraught with many intricate technical details.  Analyzing 
these details in the context of worker protection laws and the realities of occupational safety and 
health research increases the complexity of the task.  In order that we might provide the most 
helpful feedback on your proposal, we request the time extension and hearings mentioned above. 
 

In addition, as of today’s date, the docket for this rulemaking is incomplete, limiting the 
public’s ability to provide useful input within the short comment period.  The studies referenced 
in the Notice of Proposed Rulemaking should have been placed in the docket prior to the 
commencement of the comment period.  Moreover, it has come to light that the Department 
spent $349,000 on a contract with private organizations to review its risk assessment policies.  
The results of that review, assuming they were part of the process of developing this NPRM, 
should have been placed in the docket before the comment period began. 
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 Finally, the abbreviated comment period is a departure from the agency’s typically 
deliberate pace of review on proposed rules.  In the past, when OSHA and MSHA have set 
binding criteria to govern the evaluation of scientific information, they have relied on the 
standard-setting process to do so and have provided the public with longer comment periods.  
The Department’s draft information quality guidelines (which, notably, were not codified as 
regulation as the proposed risk assessment policy would be) had a comment period totaling 60 
days.   
 

For these reasons, we request that you make the comment period useful by ensuring 
sufficient time and a diversity of venues to comment and provide productive feedback.  In 
particular, the hearings will provide the public with the opportunity to present ideas about how 
the proposed policy compares to good risk assessment practices as defined by influential groups 
like the National Research Council.  Thank you. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Rena I. Steinzor 

Professor, University of Maryland Law School 
President, Center for Progressive Reform 
500 W. Baltimore Street 
Baltimore, MD  21201 
 
Kathleen Burns, PhD 

Director, Sciencecorps 
Lexington, MA 
 
Richard W. Clapp, DSc, MPH 

Professor, Boston University School of Public Health 
Boston, MA  
 
Jim Cone, MD 

Occupational Medicine, New York City 
New York, NY 
 
John M. Dement, PhD, CIH 

Professor, Division of Occupational & Environmental Medicine Department of Community & 
Family Medicine Duke University Medical Center 
Durham, NC 
 
Roger Cook 

Executive Director, Western N.Y. Council on Occupational Safety and Health 
Buffalo, NY 
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David Egilman MD, MPH 

Clinical Associate Professor, Brown University 
Attleboro, MA 
 
Nathan Fetty 

Staff Attorney, Appalachian Center for the Economy and the Environment 
Buckhannon, WV 
 
Bradley Evanoff, MD, MPH 

Associate Professor of Medicine, Washington University School of Medicine 
St. Louis, MO 
 
David F. Goldsmith, MSPH, PhD 

Associate Research Professor, Department of Environmental & Occupational Health, George 
Washington University 
Washington, DC  
 
Robert Harrison, MD, MPH 

Professor of Occupational and Environmental Medicine University of California, San Francisco 
San Francisco, CA 
 
Matthew Keifer MD, MPH  

Professor, University of Washington 
Seattle, WA 
 
Andrea Kidd Taylor, DrPH, MSPH 

Assistant Professor, Morgan State University School of Community Health and Policy 
Baltimore, MD 
 
David Kotelchuck 

Prof. Emeritus, Environmental and Occupational Health Sciences Hunter College (CUNY) 
New York, NY 
 
Richard A. Lemen, PhD, MSPH 

Assistant Surgeon General, USPHS (ret.) 
Rear Admiral, USPHS (ret.) 
 
Charles Levenstein, PhD, MSOH 

Professor Emeritus of Work Environment, University of Massachusetts Lowell 
Adjunct Professor of Occupational Health, Tufts University School of Medicine 
 
Gerald Markowitz, PhD 

John Jay College, City University of New York 
New York, NY 
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David Michaels, PhD, MPH 

Director, The Project on Scientific Knowledge and Public Policy  
Research Professor and Interim Chairman, Department of Environmental and Occupational 
Health, The George Washington University School of Public Health and Health Services 
Washington, DC 
 
Tammy Miser 

Executive Director, United Support and Memorial for Workplace Fatalities 
Lexington, KY 
 
Tim Morse, PhD, CPE 

Associate Professor, Occupational and Environmental Health Center, UConn Health Center 
Farmington, CT 
 
Tony Oppegard 

Attorney-at-Law 
Lexington, KY 
 
Roni Neff, PhD, MS 

Research Associate, Johns Hopkins Bloomberg School of Public Health 
Baltimore, MD 
 
Mark Nicas, PhD, MPH, CIH 

Adjunct Professor, School of Public Health, University of California 
Berkeley, CA 
 
David Ozonoff, MD, MPH 

Professor of Environmental Health 
Chair Emeritus, Department of Environmental Health Boston University School of Public Health 
Boston, MA 
 
Lew Pepper, MD, MPH 

Assistant Professor, Boston University School of Public Health 
Boston, MA 
 
Laura Punnett, ScD 

Professor, Department of Work Environment 
Co-Director, Center to Promote Health in the New England Workplace (CPHNEW) 
Senior Associate, Center for Women and Work (CWW) 
University of Massachusetts Lowell 
Lowell, MA 
 
Julia Quint PhD (Retired) 
Research Scientist and Section Chief 
Occupational Health Branch 
California Department of Public Health 
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Kathleen Rest, PhD, MPA 

Executive Director 
Union of Concerned Scientists 
Washington, DC 
 
Carol Rice, PhD, CIH 

Professor, University of Cincinnati College of Medicine Department of Environmental Health 
Cincinnati, OH 
 
Knut Ringen, DrPH, MHA, MPH 

Principal, Stoneturn Consultants 
Seattle, WA 
 
Beth Rosenberg, ScD, MPH 

Assistant Professor, Dept. of Public Health & Family Medicine, Tufts University School of 
Medicine 
Boston, MA 
 
David Rosner 

Ronald H. Lauterstein Professor of Sociomedical Sciences and History Columbia University 
New York, NY 
 
Stephen A. Sanders 

Attorney at Law, Appalachian Citizens Law Center, Inc. 
Whitesburg, KY 
 
Joel Shufro 

Executive Director, New York Committee for Occupational Safety and Health (NYCOSH)  
New York, NY 
 
Michael Silverstein, MD, MPH 

Clinical Professor, Environmental & Occupational Health Sciences, U. of Washington School of 
Public Health  
Seattle, WA 
 
Leslie Thomas Stayner, PhD 

Professor and Director, Division of Epidemiology and Biostatistics UIC School of Public Health 
Chicago, IL 
 
Gerie Voss 

Director of Regulatory Affairs, American Association for Justice 
Washington, DC 
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Nicholas Warren ScD, MAT 

Associate Professor of Medicine; Ergonomics Coordinator, University of Connecticut Health 
Center 
Farmington, CT 
 
David H. Wegman, MD, MSc 

Professor, Department of Work Environment, School of Health and Environment 
University of Massachusetts Lowell 
Lowell, MA 
 
* Affiliations are listed for identification purposes only. 


